
 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Well here we are, in a place that none of us could have envisaged a few months ago. Thank you for the emails, 
photos and videos that you’ve been sending to the year group emails, including all the rainbows you have been 
creating and putting in your windows. We can see how well most of you are adapting to the new normal!  

Please remember you are not ‘home schooling’; you are doing your best under a sudden and ever-changing  
situation. If you are all safe and home is harmonious—okay, lets be realistic, relatively harmonious(!) - you’re 
doing a great job. Whilst a routine is important, if there is a day when you don’t get the learning done, don’t 
worry. There’s always tomorrow. It is also a time to embrace art, music, dance, baking, conversation, games as 
well as sharing your own interests, music and stories of your childhood with your children. 

So what have we been up to? Obviously, we’ve been putting together the continuation of learning videos and 
work  guidance. I have to say that the teachers really have surpassed themselves in the quality of the videos and 
the thought that has gone into the home learning. We are not aiming to replicate the school day but trying to 
support you and your child/ren to continue learning. The feedback we’ve received from you has been very, very 
positive and we have been really impressed with the engagement from home. If you need any clarification, no 
question is too simple so please do ask.   

Most of our teachers and TAs are on a rota to look after the children of key workers at school. The actual school 
building is open Monday to Friday and will be open during Easter. If there have been changes in your 
circumstances—for example you have been redeployed within the NHS or you are a key worker and your 
childcare situation has changed—we may be able to offer childcare Monday to Friday, 8.15am until 4.00pm. 
Please contact office@kingslea.org.uk, whilst remembering the government’s advice is that home is the best 
place to be.  

We have been preparing, and where needed been delivering, food packages for families who are in receipt of 
income-based free school meals. This tends to happen on a Thursday, with a couple of teachers dropping food 
parcels off using our newly incorporated ‘Deliverlea’ service.  

Our school office is no longer staffed. The answer phone is on and we aim to check it a couple of times a day. If you 
need to contact the school, please use office@kingslea.org.uk 

Look after yourselves, 

 

Alexis Conway and the staff of Kingslea Primary School  
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Kingslea Community Fund 
Using some school funding and through generous donations from Kingslea parents we are able to give limited support to 
Kingslea families where the change to the economy and the job market has meant your household has seen a sudden 
and significant drop in income. We are able to support families who are struggling to pay for food and other essentials, 
in the form of a supermarket voucher.  If this would help you out, please email aconway@kingslea.org.uk and we will 
see what we can do. This would be in confidence.  
We also have families who are able to help with shopping and other tasks. Please contact Mrs Hill if you need help. 

Easter 

During Easter we will be setting a project for most year groups and sending out a year group video each week, rather 
than daily. The project will be related to the summer term learning journey. There may also be a couple of ‘special’ 
videos. Plan out your time over the break so you are doing something each day. We will get back to daily tasks and 
video on Monday 20th April.  

Thank you to one of our parents, who is a teacher, for putting this together.  

Safeguarding  

Our key priority is always the care and safeguarding of children. We are in regular contact with many families and 
pupils but, if you have a non-urgent safeguarding issue, please email dsl@kingslea.org.uk.  If something is urgent, you 
can contact MASH (multi-agency safeguarding hub) on 01403229900 or the police on 999. 

Do you or your child need someone to talk to? 
In this unusual situation you may no longer have your usual support group around you. If you, or your child, would like 
a friendly voice on the end of the phone, help on how to cope with the current situation, one-off crisis counselling 
support or a combination of all three please contact us. If you would like to access this support, please ring the office 
and leave a message for Mrs Barrett or email pbarrett@kingslea.org.uk   
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